PONDICHERRY UNIVERSITY
PUBLICRELATIONS WING
06/03/2020

NOTIFICATION

On 4th March 2020. The Pondicherry University issued a press release through the PR
office on behalf of the administration. The press release gives a detailed perspective on
matters related to the student protest and addressing the different issues that some
student organisations have been raising. With regards to the 25% reservation for
Pondicherry students. The university mentioned this "...MHRD is instructing strict
compliance of implementation of Central Education Institutions (reservation in
admission) act 2006 and its amendments...and Pondicherry University on its own
cannot do any amendments in the above said bill to give provision to 25% seats to
students belonging to UT of Puducherry" Referring only to the fact that Pondicherry
University on it's own doesn't have the any powers to provide 25% reservation to
Puducherry students as the university is reservation are governed by the above
mentioned act.

But one specific media person mischievously titled their article based on our press
release  as  'UELSMELSSNGHHEL  LFHIMeU  LOMEUTEU[&EDHE S
L5680 @svemev - udleureny siMleilly” Which roughly translates to
no reservations for Pondicherry students announces Registrar.

Not only the said article's title is a complete misinformation of the real facts mentioned in
the university's press release, it mischievously portrays false information which is a
blatant lie. Anyone who reads the press release by the university and the article
published by the said paper will know how that media person has clearly manipulated
the truth and facts to make it sound completey different. Certain political organizations
based on this manipluted and false article have raised detest towards the administration
and the office of the Registrar. We would like to inform that no such thing was actually
said by the university or the office of the registrar and we would like to request them to
abstain from spreading false information based on this manipulated article which has
twisted the truth and made up its own lie. The University has also taken appropriate
steps to issue a clarification by the newspaper for this misinformation. The same
newspaper has also released a clarification article on the same topic today. The
university and the administration is always working for welfare of our student community
and the students of Puducherry, we request everyone not to be misinformed based on
fake news like these and to kindly do your own fact check. -
,Y\p,\j//

1AR
ENKAT ES&%\E; &
« R Relation® ion.
pubtic f o ChamP!



Mack ob, 222>







